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Dr. Timothy L. Healey, Principal 

	August 28, 2021
Dear Colgan High School Families:
I am writing to you today to inform you of a serious situation involving a few Colgan students. This incident did notoccur at Colgan High School or at our football game last night.
As the football game ended due to weather at Freedom High School last night, two Colgan students who were in attendance, were shot in Freedom’s school parking lot. Both students suffered non-life-threatening injuries, and I hope for their quick recovery. Again, to be clear, this incident did not occur at the Colgan football game or on our campus.
I applaud the administration of Freedom High School and the response of the county’s first responders who handled this situation. Freedom High School is cooperating with the Prince William County Police Department (PWPD) in their investigation.
The PWPD are asking that anyone who has information regarding last night’s incident please contact them at 703-792-6500. Thank you for your assistance.
Next week, Colgan High School will have our counseling staff available to address the concerns of students and staff members.  All Prince William County Public Schools work closely with the Prince William County Police leaders, as well as PWCS Risk Management, to review safety protocols for schools, including extracurricular activities. Even though this event did not occur at our school, we will use it as an opportunity to review our own procedures.
The safety of our students, staff, and visitors is a top priority, and I appreciate your cooperation and support as we work together to keep our schools safe.
Sincerely,
Timothy L. Healey, Ed.D









